
February 11, 2020 
 
Re: HB 2601 
 
Dear Education Committee Members, 
 
Protecting the Health Freedom for all Kansans 
I would like to share why I am so passionate about having the freedom to make health 
decisions for my family and myself.  I am a doctor and mother of 4, grandmother of 1. I 
feel qualified to share my knowledge because I began studying vaccines over 25 years 
ago after having an autoimmune reaction to an MMR shot when I was in college. I later 
learned that the MMR vaccine, which is grown in host tissue, is often contaminated with 
other viruses. The one I had was contaminated with Epstein Barr and Cytomegalovirus.   
 
The autoimmune reaction I had was debilitating. Doctors were puzzled and could not 
offer me any conclusive diagnosis, except that I was having an autoimmune reaction. I 
was on many medications and told, “We’re not going to say you have Lupus, but we’re 
not going to say you don’t. We will just keep checking your blood every 6 months 
because it’s not in your DNA yet.” The migraine headaches, widespread pain, fatigue and 
recurrent infections were so debilitating that I was on 20 prescription pills a day at the 
height of my illness. Throughout my healing journey, which led me to a career change to 
chiropractic, I have attended over 50 hours of education on vaccines.   
 
Throughout all of this I have come away with 3 very important truths; First of all, 
vaccines contain neurotoxic and carcinogenic chemicals that harm every body.   
This harm may not be life threatening, but it changes our neurological tissue and our 
immune system forever.  Our bodies weren’t designed to be exposed to disease, or 
harmful chemicals, via injections. It bypasses our body’s ability to express permanent 
immunity as well as protection, which occur when we are exposed naturally through our 
nasal passages.  The truth is that the diseases we are being vaccinated for are normal 
childhood diseases that educate our immune systems and make us stronger.  The chance 
of a major issue from these diseases is minimal. Instead we put mercury (or thimerosol) 
and aluminum, formaldehyde and other toxic chemicals that damage us forever. We have 
more childhood cancer, autoimmune disorders and issues than any time in history. As 
vaccines rise, so do these rates.   
 
Secondly, vaccines are causing harm, evidenced by reports to the Vaccine Adverse 
Event Reporting System that was created because after Homeland Security a vaccine 
company is immune from being sued.  Lastly, no double blind studies have ever been 
done on any vaccines!  This is the gold standard in medicine. There is no guarantee that 
vaccines are safe or effective.  I don’t have time to go into detail, but my research comes 
from the CDC, WHO and other government agencies.  I would be happy to share these 
details with you in the proper setting. In summary, since no double blind safety studies 
have been done, the ingredients added to the vaccines are neurotoxic and carcinogenic, 
and nobody is willing to take responsibility for the harm vaccines do, nobody should be 
FORCED to have a vaccine. Mandating vaccines that are causing harm is assault and 



battery on the citizens of Kansas. The entities that stand to gain financially use fear 
tactics, half-truths and misinformation like “herd immunity” and “greater good” to 
perpetuate all of us into believing that vaccines are a must. I can provide documentation 
that this is simply not true.  I believe all Kansans should have the right to make health 
decisions for themselves. They also have the right to be given accurate information and 
demand that double blind studies are done and toxic chemicals removed. I know that this 
information may seem outlandish and contrary to what you’ve been told, but I ask that 
you learn all of the facts surrounding this issue to protect the people of Kansas. Forcing 
the citizens in our state to be given harmful, toxic chemicals is unethical. One of the more 
recent vaccines, GARDASIL, is causing significant health issues in 50% of the children 
who receive the vaccine. Current studies show 1 in 40 are getting autoimmune diseases. 
The 9-11 year olds targeted for this vaccine have zero risk of cervical cancer, since the 
age of diagnosis is 50. Many have died or become paralyzed from this vaccine. Please let 
Kansans have the freedom to make health decisions for themselves.  If you are merely 
basing your decisions on what you have been told by drug companies who stand to gain 
financially, please take the time to educate yourselves on an issue that is critical to the 
health and well being of the citizens of Kansas. The research I’m citing comes from 
government agencies like the CDC and is too compelling to ignore. 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration 
 
Lynnette Hendrickson, D.C, CACCP 
Newton, KS 


